
Lightning News for January 10th – 14th. 

Barnhill does their Best! Better Every Single Time. 

 

The theme for the month of January is “Endurance.” 

“Endurance is not just the ability to bare a hard thing, but to turn it into glory”. -William Barclay 

Welcome back, we hope you had a restful and pleasant holiday. As was announced on the 

December 31st Covid update, the province has moved to online learning beginning on January 

11th until January 21st.  This will be reassessed on January 17th, to determine whether online 

learning will continue. Our Barnhill teachers will continue to provide teaching lessons through 

Microsoft Teams. The school schedule will be the same as if your child was in the building, 

however the class times will be condensed. Please see the schedule attached to this email. The 

schedule will also be on your child’s Microsoft Team pages. We encourage families to stay 

connected and informed by following our website, as well as the district website for important 

information and updates.  

Student Technology 

If your child uses assistive technology at school, they are eligible to use their technology at 

home also. Please contact me at 658-5972 or liza.muise@nbed.nb.ca and we will make the 

technology available for you.  

Student Materials: If your child requires their learning materials from their lockers or 

classrooms, we encourage you to come to the school on Monday, January 10th and Tuesday, 

January 11th.  

Monday January 10th –  

Students with last names A – L can pick up their items between 9am – 12pm 

Students with last names M – Z can pick up their items between 1pm – 3pm 

Tuesday January 11th –  

Students with last names M – Z can pick up their items between 9am – 12pm 

Students with last names A – L can pick up their items between 1pm – 3pm 

It is not necessary to call ahead to confirm arrival. Students will need to enter the school on 

their own, families will wait outside. Thank you for your understanding.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 658-5972 or 

liza.muise@nbed.nb.ca 

Thank you.  

Mrs. Liza Muise 
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